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PRESIDENT’S REPORT - JULY 2023

We are well and truly experiencing the cold weather now! The wind has a real chill factor, the ugg boots are certainly getting worn 

in, and the wood pile is quickly getting smaller. We hope you are all keeping as healthy as possible with many winter bugs going 

around.

It’s always great to see our small community helping each other out in many aspects of the day to day, with newspaper and 

grocery collections, pick-ups and drop-offs to appointments, and activities, especially assisting those that don’t drive, or suffer 

with poor health and mobility concerns.

Port Vincent is certainly a quiet town during the winter, with the streets looking very bare some days . We encourage you all to 

support our local businesses when and where possible, especially during these quieter months. Small businesses are the beating 

heart of regional communities, and they need to thrive to survive.

In the last couple of months we have seen the Port Vincent Butcher close, the Chillout Cafe has merged into Vincent the Providore, 

and the Port Vincent Tyre and Auto has closed up business to retire. Many changes are occurring.  As disappointing as it is to see 

businesses close, we could view change as opportunity!!!

The Port Vincent Progress Association Annual General Meeting is approaching  - next month August 31st, 7pm at the Port Vincent 

Institute.  Please see Page 3 for details.  All positions will be declared vacant. Are you interested in the community you live in? 

Volunteering your time as a member of the Progress Association will see you work within a committee to achieve community 

infrastructure goals, improvements, fundraising, liaising with local council, applying for grant funding and much more……..  PORT 

VINCENT NEEDS YOU!!! But, if you feel you can’t commit to becoming a committee member, volunteering is welcome at any point 

in time throughout the year! Just let us know you are keen. Contact us at portvincentprogress@gmail.com

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the committee, and the community, for their support over the past 6 years during my 

time with the Progress Association.  It has been both a learning opportunity and rewarding journey for me.

When I joined in 2016 as a committee member, never did I plan to end up in the Hot Seat… as Chairperson.  Along the way, I have 

enjoyed the new friendships I have gained, the skills I have learnt, and the achievements we have accomplished as a committee.

It is time for fresh faces to look upon the future of Port Vincent, and jump into the Hot Seat positions.   I will not be re-nominating 

at the August AGM. 

I encourage all who have ever considered coming along to ‘Just do it’.  

You will never regret  volunteering, making new friends and learning new things!  See you there.

Michelle Twelftree - PVPA President

Thanks to AdBe Photography for this amazing photo

mailto:pvpapresident@gmail.com
mailto:afocalpoint2@gmail.com
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EDITOR’S COMMENTS
THE TIMES, THEY ARE CHANGING……..

One of our readers has asked me to advise that the Port Vincent Post Office mail delivery and pickup times will be changing 
from 1st July 2023.
Mail will now be delivered at 12:30pm. So, allowing for sorting, it is anticipated that mail will not be available for pick up 
until after 1pm.
Outgoing mail times are also changing to 1pm.

Following on with our Port Vincent Rocks the Environment theme, please see Page 4 on the Hooded Plovers, and how our 
community members  can assist this threatened species to survive and breed on our local beaches.  These tiny birds are 
quite vulnerable, particularly during breeding season.  Your help is needed!

Thanks to Elinor, a long-term visitor and friend of Port Vincent,  who is currently working on an article on Port Vincent’s 
erratic rocks.  We are hoping that this will be available for the August edition of the A Focal Point.  

Peter Goers, also a supporter of Port Vincent, has suggested an article on the history of St Neot’s Church, in particular the 
naming of the church, and the history of the bell.  Pam Biggs is currently working on this, so if you have any information you 
can share with Pam and our community, please contact her on 8853 7340. 

Page 10 has an article on the 50th Anniversary of the end of Australia’s involvement in the Vietnam War.  For those who are 
interested in further information, the link below will take you to an official website which has some interesting articles and 
photos from that time.

https://militaryshop.com.au/vietnam-war-collections/?utm_campaign=What%27s%20New&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=259260620&_hsenc=
p2ANqtz-_SPHk6CHK9Y2GFKuoeSEOWqfuLUM3myCRiOHos5dpavm2YqbcyzUtopO5EGW5D12QD9Rw4x82v5QkEIRzltIqfMMdPdQ&utm_
content=259260620&utm_source=hs_email#medallion

Sue Hall

Editor - 0413 057 992

2nd July        - Sunday Social Bowls (every Sunday)
3rd July         - SACWA AGM - Page 20
5th July         - Wednesday Social Bowls (every Wed)
8th July         - Trash N Treasure - St Neot’s - Page 25
15th July       - Trash N Treasure - St Neot’s - Page 25
22nd July      - Trash N Treasure - St Neot’s - Page 25
31st July       - Vincent Cottage Meeting - Page 20
5th August    - Barley Stacks - Jo Fabro - Page 21
18th August  - Vietnam Ceremony - Page 11
20th August  - Grounded Children’s Workshops - Pg 19
31st August  -  Progress AGM - Institute Hall - Page 3
1st October   - Saltwater Classic Art Comp closes Pg 9
21st October - Vincent Vitality Day - Page 4
13-14th April -  Saltwater Classic

Page 4     - Visitor Information & Tidy Towns News
Page 5     - Hoodies on Our Patch
Page 6     - Our wharf is in need of repairs!
Page 8     - Biggest Morning Tea a HUGE success
Page 12   - Operation K9 Golf Day
Page 14   - Fishing Report - Wayne Crouch
Page 16   - Avoiding SCAMS
Page 17   - SAF10 Keeping us safe on the water
Page 22  -  Fraser Ellis working for our community
Page 23   - Uniting Church times and dates
Page 26   - Stansbury Primary School News
Page 27   - Did you Know?
Page 26   - Positions Vacant in our health system

Recently I travelled with Teague Tours and people from all over Australia to the red centre. We had a 

flight over Lake Eyre, and we were treated to some amazing scenery.  I cannot recommend highly 

enough the company and the wonderful care we were shown by Jeff Teague, our tour guide.  Nothing 

was too much trouble, and he was very flexible, changing plans to suit what we wanted, to make sure 

we got the best experience possible.

Teague Tours (0412 065 052) is based in Port Vincent, so if you’re thinking about a trip, I can only say 

‘go for it’.

Lyn Gaskin

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

https://militaryshop.com.au/vietnam-war-collections/?utm_campaign=What%27s%20New&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=259260620&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_SPHk6CHK9Y2GFKuoeSEOWqfuLUM3myCRiOHos5dpavm2YqbcyzUtopO5EGW5D12QD9Rw4x82v5QkEIRzltIqfMMdPdQ&utm_content=259260620&utm_source=hs_email#medallion
https://militaryshop.com.au/vietnam-war-collections/?utm_campaign=What%27s%20New&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=259260620&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_SPHk6CHK9Y2GFKuoeSEOWqfuLUM3myCRiOHos5dpavm2YqbcyzUtopO5EGW5D12QD9Rw4x82v5QkEIRzltIqfMMdPdQ&utm_content=259260620&utm_source=hs_email#medallion
https://militaryshop.com.au/vietnam-war-collections/?utm_campaign=What%27s%20New&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=259260620&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_SPHk6CHK9Y2GFKuoeSEOWqfuLUM3myCRiOHos5dpavm2YqbcyzUtopO5EGW5D12QD9Rw4x82v5QkEIRzltIqfMMdPdQ&utm_content=259260620&utm_source=hs_email#medallion
https://www.google.com/search?q=teague+tours&oq=teague+tours&gs_lcrp=EgZjaHJvbWUyBggAEEUYOdIBDjM1MDYwNDc0NWowajE1qAIAsAIA&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
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PORT VINCENT INFORMATION OFFICE NEWS

It would appear that winter has arrived!!  There were 

still quite a few visitors around who availed themselves 

of the information we are able to provide,  but with the 

cold weather, the numbers have decreased.  We still 

hope to remain open on Saturday mornings for the 

winter period, which seems to be working at this stage.

There is still no resumption of the tower tours, and we 

continue to negotiate with SA Water and the Council to 

provide safe access to the tower for people once all the 

earth works are completed.  

While many are heading off for their winter holidays, a 

committee has been formed to again bring Vincent 

Vitality to the town.  

VINCENT VITALITY EVENT

 SATURDAY, OCT 21st 10-3PM in the Town Hall

This event was run in 2019, but was then suspended 

due to Covid.  But, it is time to again look at how we 

can live vitally in our ageing years.  The event, to be 

held on Oct 21st (save that date), will have a broad 

range of presenters and groups.  This will enable 

people to ask the questions they need to, to be able to 

be part of an active community, as well as gain 

information for the things which confront all of us as 

we age.  

If there is anything you would like to know about, 

contact us, and we will see if we can organise someone 

to attend our event.  Currently we have about 20 

groups/organisations confirming their attendance, 

from funeral  arrangements to fitness opportunities.  

Not just what immediately springs to mind! Have you 

thought of an ecologically sustainable funeral????  

Have you thought about active exercise, passive 

exercise, or what's the best dog to help you exercise?  

Well, you can get your answers at Vincent Vitality  on 

Saturday, Oct 21st 10-3pm at the Port Vincent Town 

Hall - see you there. 

Julie Searle - VIO Secretary

VIO Phone:  08 8853 7283

portvincent.info@yorke.sa.gov.au

Well, winter is surely with us now.  We are 

starting to catch up on some of the backlog of 

jobs to be done. The town litter bins are still 

being changed on an ‘as needs’ basis.  If you find 

a smelly one, please report it to us, and we will 

make sure it’s changed.

Cans and bottles have slowed down as we come 

into the off season.  However, we still get quite a 

good amount each week. We will be painting the 

playground equipment in the next few weeks, as 

weather permits. The boardwalks on the back 

beach have had some boards replaced on them,. 

This is an ongoing process as they break 

randomly.

The native well near the marina has had a second 

coat of linseed oil painted on the hand rails, so 

they should stay in reasonable condition for some 

time. Still no word at this stage on the sign 

writing to be done by the Narrunga community.

That’s about all to report for this month, so 

cheers to you all.

 Rob Searle Chairman Port Vincent Tidy Towns.

PORT VINCENT TIDY TOWNS REPORT

JULY 2023
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Who is responsible to maintain our Wharf and Jetty?

At a very young age my father took me fishing, and I have remained a fisherman for over 60 years. At the tender 

age of about 10, I learned to fish from jetties and wharfs along the SA coast. This experience has stood by me in 

all forms of the sport - beach, boat, charter and wharf, you name it.

Like hundreds of thousands of recreational fishers active in SA today, be they tourists or locals, we all use jetties 

and wharfs. There are over 40 jetties in this State. Most are many years old and in urgent need of maintenance or 

repair. Unless they are given attention, some are likely to be demolished or closed.

The recent State Government budget allocated $20m over 5 years to jetty maintenance across the state. This is 

good news, but it is a drop in the ocean. The costs are much greater, and who decides who gets what and when?

Recently, the YP Times revealed that this total annual funding of $4m pa may be insufficient to repair just one YP 

Jetty  - Ardrossan.

Stealing a march, Edithburgh has already put up a business case for their jetty at a cost of $16m.

YP Council has control of 12 jetties, many of which require repair. What will determine who gets what and when?

The YP Times believes each community will be in competition with one another to obtain a share of the 

funding. 

Our local Port Vincent wharf had about $200,000 of local Council money spent on it in 2022, for which we are 

very grateful.  However,  it needs at least that much again to render it safe. The current lease of our wharf from 

the Government runs out this year. IF the YP Council refuses to renew the lease, will the politicians vote to fix it 

or close it to the public? Because the wharf is situated right in the heart of town, closure or demolition would be 

a fatal blow to the town.

The story goes on:-

Like many other recreational jetties and wharfs, these facilities were made the responsibility of local Councils 

back in the 1990s. Little choice was given. Doing so was in fact pointing a loaded gun at coastal communities. 

Simply put, the Government has “kicked the can down the road” - to quote the YP Times.

Under this arrangement, Councils were expected to maintain the jetties, but of course the expense is way beyond 

local ratepayers’ capacity to pay. Maintenance was conducted on an ad hoc basis, as they were largely out of 

sight, out of mind. As a result, most jetties have deteriorated, and some have been closed to the public (see 

Tumby Bay and our own tiny Fisherman’s Wharf).

Remember the facilities are for the general public, tourism and transport,so they cannot be entirely a local 

responsibility.

The SA Tourism Department recently asked for public opinions about how to enhance recreational fishing in SA.

While this is commendable, their current plan totally ignores the reality that coastal infrastructure such as our 

wharf is vital to recreational fishing.

 If it’s no longer there, they won’t come.

 It seems the can is being kicked down the old road yet again.

Peter Lehman

Port Vincent
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CURRAMULKA PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS

Our Term 2 at Curramulka Primary School has been very busy. Firstly, the students had to say goodbye to Ms Every, who has 

been very much part of their lives over the last few years. The new principal, Michelle Densley, arrived in Week 2, and 

appreciated the support shown to her as she settled into the new role.

In week 4, the Curramulka students joined the Stansbury students on a three day adventure to Adelaide for the Dream Big 

Festival. They got to visit the zoo, the museum and the gaol as well as wear themselves out at Bounce, AFL Max and Tree Climb.

During this term, Mrs Tilbrook and Miss Premrl both had the opportunity to continue their professional development in 

Literacy. As part of this process, the teachers have had to implement a project focusing on an area of need in their class. They 

will present their projects to their colleagues at the end of this term. We thank them for the effort they have put into their 

individual projects, and wish them well on their presentations.

This year’s Book Week theme is 'Read, Grow, Inspire', to be held next term on Thursday, 24th August. We have a 'reading vine' 

in the library which will grow with every book we read. Junior Primary students get to add a leaf for every new book read at 

school, Upper Primary students, a flower, and staff get their choice of a butterfly, lady bird or humming bird. We are very 

excited to see how big we can make our vine grow by the end of the year!

Students enjoyed the ‘Come to School in Pyjamas Day’, with all students and most teachers joining in on the fun. The day 

ended with a few games with pillows, a hot mug of milo and a bedtime story.

We were very fortunate to participate in the ‘Bricks for Kids’ workshop at Minlaton. This provided our Reception to Year 2 

students with the opportunity to learn about forces, gears and how they affect speed and power. They built their own working 

Lego super karts and raced them on a race track. The Year 3 to 4 students learnt about robots and the relationship between the 

mechanical components, electronics and code (software). Using a computer tablet, the students built a car and learnt how to 

make it smart by stopping when it saw an object. 

The Year 5 to 6 students, using a computer tablet, built a machine that could crinkle paper, and in small groups were challenged 

to automate the machine to produce the most perfectly crinkled paper!

On the sporting side, we had 3 girls participate in the trials for SAPSASA netball. Sophia Hickman was fortunate enough to be 

chosen in the squad from the Yorke Peninsula, and we wish her well at the carnival to be held in Adelaide.

Michelle Densley- Acting Principal
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PORT VINCENT RSL SUB BRANCH 
PROUDLY HOSTED

BIGGEST MORNING TEA 1st JUNE, 2023
 

John Francis also spoke about his recent 
experience with partner Glenys at the facility. He 
was very impressed and would recommend the 
facility to cancer patients, especially country 
people who can’t travel to Adelaide daily for 
treatment.

Morning Tea was enjoyed by all who attended. 
Wonderful food was offered, and we all left 
knowing that we had made a difference. All food 
served at the morning tea was donated by our 
wonderful community, volunteers prepared and 
served the morning tea, and the financial outcome 
of the day was $1690.50. The raffle 
contributed over $350.00 to that amount. Well 
done, Port Vincent community.

Our event was extremely successful and well attended. Our delivery boys were busy 
with 13 deliveries to our traders in town.

The Cancer Council representative was the lovely Amy who attended our BMT 2 years 
ago. Amy gave a wonderful talk on the new Cancer Council Building in Adelaide that can 
accommodate patients and families in the one facility, and also the transport available 
to and from treatment.

2024 will mark the 10th anniversary of our BMT, so start planning for the date of 
29.8.24 as it will be a gala event. Below is a snapshot of our guests and morning tea.

Thank you, 
Sue x



9



10

FOR SALE
 McCORMICK INTERNATIONAL TRACTOR

A -414 DIESEL 1965 MODEL

LOCATION - PORT JULIA, SOUTH AUSTRALIA

 Extremely good condition – always garaged

Lights: Indicators: Horn

Quality Leather Seat

New Steering Knuckles

Registered

Operator’s Manual included

Ideal Boat launcher/Retriever/ General Use Tractor

 

$7,000
NO OFFERS

CONTACT: 0428 826 404
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OPERATION K9 GOLF CHALLENGE

On the Monday of the June long weekend at 0830, the intrepid organisers met at the Port Vincent Golf Club 

clubrooms. It was a lovely morning with a lazy wind that went through you rather than around, and the dark 

clouds were not present until the day had been completed. We had many more players and guests present on the 

day than last year. The golfers moved off at around 10:00am, and most finished by approximately 1:00pm. Whilst 

the last golfers were coming in, the BBQ lunch was being cooked and serving preparations were underway. The 

meal consisted of chicken steaks, sausages and patties, with a variety of salads. Pea and ham soup was available 

for those who wanted it.

Dessert was a variety of delicious, low cholesterol cakes and specialties, with tea and coffee. The golf was played 

seriously, with the traditional port and sampler glasses at two locations on the way around. Following lunch, the 

trophies were presented, raffles drawn, and slowly people drifted home to beat the forecasted heavy rains, which 

arrived as the forecasters had predicted.

The OPK9 Raffle winners were

1. T. Stock

2. K. Holds

3. K. Saint

4. B. Cocking

5. Allison

The Golfing Trophy winners were:-

Best net score          John Gilgen

Teams award          John, Tom, Ben, Robbie

Naga                        Perry Woodward 

 

Congratulations and thanks go to the sellers of the tickets, meal preparers and cooks, those that bought tickets in 

Minlaton and Port Vincent, and the golfing participants. Without everybody involved, we would not have raised 

$1,759.35 to go to the breeding, training, and matching of dogs to eligible recipients. If you ask any of them, the 

answer is invariably “without my dog I would not be here”.  As the cost of the dogs and the training of both the 

dog and receiver is around $40,000, we thank you for your donations and efforts.

We look forward to your company when we have our OPK9 Fundraising Golf Challenge next year.

Trevor Clerke

Secretary ,Port Vincent RSL Sub Branch
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OPERATION 
K9 WAS ONCE 

AGAIN A 
WONDERFUL 

SUCCESS
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*****FISHING REPORT*****- 
WAYNE CROUCH

Well, winter is well and truly with us, and is 
making fishing hit and miss, due to the strong 
winds and inclement weather.
KG whiting fishing has been very spasmodic 
due to weather, but after this current big 
blow, they should be on the bite.
Mullet are still around on the local beaches.  
The areas near the cemetery are a good spot 
to try.
Tommies are still at the wharf with best 
results around dusk on the high tide.
Squid should also be around when the water 
clears.

1. I would like to know who is 
responsible for fixing the wharf?

2. When is it going to happen?

Tight Lines
Wayne Crouch

Editor’s Comment:
Please see the letter from Peter Lehman on 
Page 6.  I urge all readers to contact the 
council, and the state government, and show 
your support for this much needed work on 
both the Fisherman’s Jetty and the main wharf.  
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Thank you to:- 
Senior Constable 1st Class
Kayt Howe for this information.

For further information, or to 

report a scam please visit 

www.scamwatch.gov.au
or Phone 131 444

It may be Telstra about your NBN service, 

Microsoft offering to install a virus update or new 

security, or Amazon or Paypal advising your 

account has been frozen. It could even be your 

own bank, Superannuation Fund or the Tax Office 

supposedly calling to let you know about a 

suspect transaction on your account.  

The story will be plausible and reasonable, but 

what comes next is far from reasonable.  Instead 

of the promised assistance, it will be an app which 

will allow them to remotely access your device 

and your accounts.  Legitimate business 

applications such as Anydesk, Teamviewer, Zoho 

assist, and Quik Support can easily be used by 

scammers to access your account.

If they manage to install a remote access app, 

then they won’t even bother asking for your PIN.  

They already have the means to lock you out of 

your account while they drain it!

For further information visit   - 

http://www.police.sa.gov.au/scams

With the increasingly commonplace use of 

electronic devices to access and conduct our 

financial activities,  scammers have turned their 

wiles to devising methods to access the financial 

information stored within our devices.

Online banking is now so common that we don’t 

turn a hair at using our mobile phone or 

computer to conduct our financial affairs and 

access our accounts.  Often with the demands of 

remembering the thousand or so passcodes/ 

words that we seem to need for our normal 

online activities, we take the easy way out and 

allow our phones and devices to store and 

retrieve our passwords for us.

This means that your devices are now the very 

lucrative keys to accessing your finances.  In 2021, 

South Australians lost in excess of $4.2 million 

dollars in remote access scams.  So what is a 

remote access scam?

A scammer will contact a target by phone, email 

or even an online pop up chat, claiming to be 

from a reputable known company or institution.  

http://www.scamwatch.gov.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/omLRCWLJJjC65W0PU6CE3J?domain=police.sa.gov.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/omLRCWLJJjC65W0PU6CE3J?domain=police.sa.gov.au
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SAF10 REPORT - MAY/JUNE 2023

Call out to assist boat at Price -  2 kms South of Wills Creek mouth, 2 pob.  Seahound and 2 crew 

despatched, at reasonable tide, located and towed in.

On May 27th, SAF11 Kangaroo Island held their Commissioning of new rescue boat “Island Star”.  SAF10’s 

Vincent Star and 5 crew made the voyage south on a training run and to support SAF11.  Reported they had 

a solid run down and back on the same day.  Commodore Bill Taylor travelled on Sea Link Ferry to the event 

along with 5 Squadron Board members and FC Ross Evans.  A.V.C.G’s  Deputy National Commodore, Allen 

Tennant, attended from Brisbane.

YP Council held a “Thank You” morning tea for volunteers to mark Volunteer Week during May.  Four SAF10 

members attended, along with the Tidy Towns group from Port Vincent.

SAF6 vessel and crew from O’Sullivans Beach travelled to Port Vincent for a training run in early June.  They 

practised with “trip watch” system on board.

They came to SAF10 base shed for inspection and had lunch before returning home.

Safety By All Means.

Maxine Taylor

SAF10 FAO

Above:  Crew from O'Sullivans Beach visit CG Port Vincent

Below:  CG crew at YP Council’s Volunteer’s morning tea
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SALTER QUALITY 
KITCHENS

 

Specialising in:
Modern Kitchens, Wardrobes,

Vanities, Storage Units
Sold timber work ie Bars

 
Phone Nathan
0427 405 023

 
For a free quote

A SERIES OF EVENTS 
WILL BE HELD DURING 
YP’S ‘GROUNDED’. 
THESE EVENTS WILL 
BE HELD IN 
CONJUNCTION WITH 
SALA (PLEASE REFER 
TO THE FLAG & 
BUNTING WORKSHOP 
FLYER TO THE RIGHT).

PORT VINCENT 
PROGRESS IS 
CURRENTLY PLANNING 
FREE CHILDREN’S 
WORKSHOPS TO BE 
HELD ON SUNDAY, 20TH 
AUGUST AT THE PORT 
VINCENT INSTITUTE.

PLEASE WATCH OUR 
WEBSITE AND 

FACEBOOK PAGE FOR 
MORE INFORMATION.
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THE  SOUTH  AUSTRALIAN  COUNTRY  WOMEN’S  ASSOCIATION  INC

Central Yorke Peninsula Branch
(Amalgamating Curramulka, Minlaton & Pt Vincent Branches)

Monday 5 June, was the last CYP Branch business meeting of the 2022/23 SACWA year. It was quite 

productive, with discussion and planning for 2023/24 taking precedence. 

Members welcomed the news that Yorke Peninsula Council is to replace the wooden seat on the Port 

Vincent foreshore that was donated by the branch some time ago, and Tidy Towns will attach the 

new plaque to commemorate the donation and Port Vincent branch.

Results of the recent Spencer Group Table Day, with the theme of ‘Coronation’, were:-

 

● CYP Branch scored 48.5 out of 50 points, achieving first place for its table

● Jenny Highett was awarded the Most Outstanding entry of the day, with her Penny Rug Roll

● Kathleen Baker’s Crown Cake won First Prize, as did Di Galloway and Margie Rowley for their                 

Table Centre

● Port Victoria Branch was overall winner on the day.

It was decided to seek a Home Link branch for the coming year.  This means that we will have contact 

with another branch in South Australia with which to exchange ideas, and perhaps, visits.

Several other ideas for activities in the coming year were discussed and will become part of the 

Annual Program when arrangements are finalised.

The Annual Meeting, with the usual reports and elections, will be held on 3 July, followed by the July 

business meeting.

As usual, the meetings will be followed by lunch and a handicraft afternoon.  Visitors are most 

welcome to attend all meetings.

The Vincent Cottage Annual Meeting will be held at the cottage on 31 July, with the Spencer Group 

Annual Meeting at Maitland on 14 August.

For more information, call President Kathleen Baker on 0428 746 018, or 

Secretary Helen Joraslafsky on 0419 001 420.

 

Helen Joraslafsky                 

Branch Secretary
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SA Budget response

This week’s Estimates questioning and further follow up with Ministers in coming weeks will serve to provide more 

details about last week’s State Budget announcements and how they will impact all who live and work here on Yorke 

Peninsula.

Under Health, the one welcome line in the Budget papers was “increased cancer services at Wallaroo Hospital” which 

includes the investment in an additional day for this 4-chair chemotherapy unit but also hopefully future further 

extensions of existing outpatient cancer services (pending Estimates questioning).  

Other Budget positives included the nine new firefighting aircraft our region will benefit from; the abolishing of stamp 

duty for first home buyers purchasing a new home valued up to $650,000; the energy rebates for low income 

households; the establishment of the Office for Regional Housing within Renewal SA; the $2.4m snapper licence fee 

relief for fishermen impacted by the ongoing snapper closure; the new Regional Skills Development Fund which 

pledges to enable TAFE SA to offer more courses in rural and regional SA; and the $20 million over four years allocation 

to address jetty remediation.  

Regarding the latter--in the chamber last week in my Budget in Reply address whilst welcoming this investment to 

commence some jetty repairs, I noted it is but a drop in the ocean (pardon the pun), and that no YP jetties were listed 

as benefiting in the first tranche of funding. This was particularly disappointing for Edithburgh which I know has already 

had its assessment completed (recommendations unknown), and given that works are already underway there to 

improve the diving platform, it would make sense to do other works on this jetty at the same time.

Suffice to say, I have been banging down the Minister’s door on this issue, and I am hopeful of additional funding being 

brought forward and allocated. In my chamber address I also highlighted particular need for dollars for Ardrossan jetty 

that urgently requires multiple new pylons, and likewise Port Victoria jetty which needs works undertaken in time for 

planned 150th celebrations in March 2026, with activities to include the docking of Tall Ships in remembrance of Port 

Victoria’s significant “Windjammer” grain trade bygone era.  

It was a city-centric budget overall, with little regard for the economic value of our powerhouse agricultural industry 

with its harvest farm gate in 2022/23 of $4.4 billion.

Whilst not much is known yet about what sits under the broad heading of “$406 million for regional roads upgrades 

and maintenance”, it does appear that road safety initiatives this time around are more about installing new speed 

cameras and audio tactile line marking than shoulder repairs or overtaking lanes. 
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WHAT IS HAPPENING ON THE

YORKE PENINSULA??

To check out event information, visit the
Yorke Peninsula website at:-

https://www.visityorkepeninsula.com.au/experie
nces/yorke-events

or
visit the Port Vincent Visitor Information Office

 ST NEOT’S ANGLICAN CHURCH

 (Ministry District of Yorke Peninsula)
+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+-+

July, halfway through winter, and the beginning of the next financial year.  

Trash/ Treasure will open only for the School Holidays:-

Saturdays 8th, 15th and 22nd 9.30am - 12.30pm.

Tuesdays 11th and 18th 10 am - 12 noon.

CHURCH DATES FOR JULY:-
9th………….11am…………HOLY COMMUNION……with Father Ted Horne 

23rd………..11am………..MORNING PRAYER…….with Pam

True wisdom goes far beyond just amassing knowledge, it is applying knowledge In a life-changing way.    

This life changing way is an essential activity of the Spirit in the life of the believer.   

 In the last analysis the value of all we do depends on who we are; 

apart from the right attitudes and motives even the best actions mean nothing.

The fruit of the Spirit includes:-

Love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self control (Galatians 5.22-23)

Spiritual gifts which build the body of Christ for worship, service and witness, supplement this fruit.

Pam Biggs

Phone 8853 7340

https://www.visityorkepeninsula.com.au/experiences/yorke-events
https://www.visityorkepeninsula.com.au/experiences/yorke-events
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Stansbury Primary School News……….

This term we have been exploring planets by integrating the thread through most learning areas. 

In Art, the children used new lego donated to the school through Good360 (nearly $800.00 worth) 

to create creatures that live on the planet they had chosen to research. It was wonderful to not 

only have an abundance of lego (children were given a box between two), but to have quality lego 

that supported their vision in coming to life. 

The next step after designing their creature and a diorama of their planet was to create a movie 

using the stop motion app.  For many, using digital tools to support their art process was a first, 

and even our younger students mastered this task successfully. The children gained inspiration for 

their thinking through our visit to the Lego Relic exhibition while on school camp. A highlight was 

viewing A new world Rises, created by Alex Towler and Jackson Harvey, winners of Channel 9’s Lego 

Masters in 2020 . The children were amazed by the miniature worlds created, and in turn were 

incredibly proud of their work.

Click on the link below to see one of the children’s creations.

https://youtu.be/bupF0h2SZEA

https://youtu.be/bupF0h2SZEA
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PORT VINCENT

  

 

0417 861 830
Established in 1981

 

● New Homes
● RAINWATER TANKS Supply & Install
● Heat Pump & Solar Hot Water Installations
● General Plumbing
● Maintenance & Repairs
● Bathroom & Laundry & Kitchen Renovations
● Septic Tank Installations
● Hot Water Service
● Installations & Repairs
● Electric Drain Cleaning
● Drain Jetting and Drain Inspection 

Camering   
● Septic Tank Cleaning
● Cold Water Services
● Pumps & Water Softeners

DID YOU KNOW???

Did you know that during the summer months, a 
volunteer sweeps out the shelter sheds most days to 
keep the sand at bay.

So often we think that these things just ‘happen’, but 
there is always a team of volunteers keeping the 
wheels turning in the background.

This volunteer has taken a bit of a break, 

 and look what happens!!!

Editor’s Comment:
Tidy Towns volunteers are 
ALWAYS needed.  If you 
have a few spare hours a 
month, they would be very 
pleased to hear from you!
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MONDAY : 
Monday’s Fellowship Group - Uniting Church Hall  
2nd & 4th Monday of each month 9.45am—1:15pm 
Lunch provided - all welcome.
RSL Meeting -in RSL room at the Memorial Bowling Club
2pm on 4th Monday of each month.
SACWA  Monday 3rd July - AGM

TUESDAY :      
Tidy Towns  - working bees 8:30am - 12noon
Ladies’ Golf (Winter)
Trash ‘N Treasure - St Neot’s 10am to 12pm
Senior Citizens each week 1:30pm BBQ lunch 1st Tuesday 
of the month 12:30pm  February-December                                  

WEDNESDAY: 
Men’s Golf (Winter)
Port Vincent Uniting Church
(affiliated with Generate Presbytery)  
Drop-in Centre 10am - 12noon - Uniting Church
Winter Bowls - BBQ lunch at 12, bowls to follow

THURSDAY: Progress Assn meeting at 7.30pm on 1st 
Thursday of the month  - Institute Supper Room
Ladies’ Bowls (Summer)
Library 9.30 - 11.30am in Institute
Meals on Wheels  delivery
Coast Guard Flotilla Meetings 3rd Thursday
Twilight Bowls (Summer) 

FRIDAY : 
Port Vincent Uniting Church (affiliated with Generate 
Presbytery)  Drop-in Centre 10am - 12noon
Podiatrist in Dr’s rooms, Senior Cits Hall— by 
appointment.  Contact Paul Cremers 0439 407 976 for 
appointment days/times 

SATURDAY:    
Men’s Golf (Winter)
Open Gender Bowls (Summer)
Coast Guard Training 1st Sat of the month 9am
St Neot’s Trash’n Treasure  9:30am - 12:30pm
Water Tower Mural Tours - currently in recess

SUNDAY :   
Port Vincent Uniting Church 
(affiliated with Generate Presbytery) - 10:00am
St Neot’s Church - see church door for times                
Sailing (Summer) 2pm - 5.30pm
Social Bowls - Winter - 1pm for a 1:30pm start
Water Tower Mural Tours - currently in recess

If the time, day or venue for your meetings has changed, or if your 
club etc has ceased to meet, this page will need to be updated.

Please advise the Editor:-
Email: afocalpoint2@gmail.com or  

Phone:  0413 057 992

If the time, day or venue for your meetings 
has changed, or if your club etc has ceased 
to meet, this page will need to be updated.

Please advise the Editor:-
Email: afocalpoint2@gmail.com or  

Phone:  0413 057 992

 COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 

Your Advertisement or 
Personal Notice in A FOCAL 

POINT
 assists towards the cost of
supplying this local paper

 
       Full Page         $ 40.00               
       Half Page         $ 25.00

            Quarter Page             $ 20.00
          

Your advert or personal notice will 
reach local people, visitors to our town, 

and also the many who have the A 
Focal Point emailed to them each 

month.  
Email:  afocalpoint2@gmail.com

PORT VINCENT JUSTICES OF THE 
PEACE

Ms K Hill     8853 7020
Mr T Clerke           8853 7191
Ms W McDonald         0428 537 078

YORKE PENINSULA PASSENGER SERVICE

Please check the online timetable prior to travelling
 

https://ypcoaches.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/
d2021-YPPS-Time-Table.pdf

 
  Bus departs from and arrives

at the Cnr Main Street
and Marine Parade Port Vincent

Bookings Essential
  Phone  8821 2755

enquiries@ypcoaches.com.au

mailto:enquiries@ypcoaches.com.au

